Coalition of Approved California Truck Driver Training Schools
C/O Western Truck School

3990 Industrial Blvd.

West Sacramento, CA 95691
(703) 728-8600
June 3, 2011

FILED ELECTRONICALLY

Clerk of the Board

State of California

Air Resources Board

1001 I Street 

Sacramento, California 95814

To Whom It May Concern:


These Comments are submitted on behalf of the Coalition of California Truck Driver Training Schools (“Coalition”).  The members of the Coalition are private truck driver training schools that are approved or applicants for approval by the California Department of Commerce, Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education and operate truck driver training programs in the State of California.  All of the members of the Coalition will be directly affected by the rule that is being considered by the California Air Resources Board (“CARB”).

Coalition members train an estimated 4,000 California residents per year.  Upon graduation, the average placement rate for these students is approximately 85 percent, with most students receiving “pre-hire” letters from the employers that they will work for before beginning their training.  

Following graduation, these students enter an industry that is currently experiencing a critical shortage of drivers, A typical student that enters the trucking industry will enjoy earnings of $36,000 - $40,000 (plus benefits) during their first year of employment, with increasing compensation in later years, and virtually no chance of becoming unemployed due to the critical driver shortage.  These students overwhelmingly come from the ranks of the unemployed and underemployed, and the majority of students are from minority populations.  


If adopted as written, the Proposed Rule would place an enormous compliance burden on the Coalition members without conferring a corresponding public benefit in reduced emissions.  Further, members of the coalition have investigated the possibility of retrofitting their trucks to allow compliance with the regulation, and have found that (because of their unique operating conditions) there are no kits currently on the market that will bring them into compliance.

The reason for this discrepancy is that the trucks owned and operated by Coalition members to train their students operate far fewer miles than a truck operated by a typical trucking company fleet.  These trucks operate an average of 12,000 – 15,000 miles per year, while a typical truck in service with a trucking company fleet operates (on average) more than 100,000 miles per year.  Thus one truck operated in fleet service would be the equivalent of 7 trucks operated by Coalition members.  Further, these trucks are not engaged in loaded operations, and therefore produce fewer particulate emissions than loaded trucks that are engaged in hauling freight.
The Coalition asks that the California Air Resources Board take these unique circumstances into consideration as the Rule is finalized and either grant an exemption to schools that have been approved by the Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education, or grant an extension of time for them to come into compliance that extends until effective retrofit kits are available on the commercial market plus a reasonable period for them to be installed.
.






Sincerely,
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K. Michael O’Connell







Coalition Coordinator

